
Town of Exeter 
Regular Board Meeting 
  
Monday, October 11, 2021 – 7:00PM 
 
Ted Fahey, Mark Gundlach, Kent Brauer and Clerk Sass present.  
 
Town members:  Mark Peterson, Andrew Broan, Siegfried Eckhardt, plus two other 
town residents that did not sign in or speak during public input 
 
Notice legally posted 
 
Minutes: Minutes from September 13, 2021, meeting presented. Motion to 
approve September 13, 2021, monthly meeting minutes (KB/TF), all in favor, 
approved.  
 
Treasurer Report:  Dawn summarizes balance as of September 30, 2021: 
$559,315.01. MOTION to approve report (KB/MG), all in favor, approved.  
 
Announcements: Monticello Fire contract, all in favor, passed (MG/KB), 
Population for Exeter, TRIP money – Exeter Crossing Road (east of CC) and EMS 
New Glarus 
 
Supervisor report: Ted – EMS and Fire budgets were passed out, air packs 
$200,000, Exeter share for EMS is up about $15,000.00, recycle asphalt done, one 
new driveway permit. 
Mark – ATV route, Green County and Exeter, one route up CTH D stops at Al’s 
Dayton Place, post at three sites if anyone asks for a new route – Town has final say 
on town roads. 
Kent – last weekend at the garage sale several people came up to talk with Kent. 
Complaints included litter at the dump. There are two guys at $10.00/hr., and no 
one is picking up trash. There were numerous complaints about the sub-par asphalt 
put in at the dump. How much did we pay for that job? Why is the tractor going back 
and forth down Hwy 92? What is happening with the old Hideaway? Why is nothing 
being done? Why is Ted hauling the town skid steer with his personal truck?  
Ted did reach out to the property manager about the Hideaway – no response 
 
Citizen Input: None 
 
Committee Reports: Trash cans with lids for the park? Ricky Kiesling ha a knee 
replacement – send a get-well card. New signs for the park – mount on existing 
posts. 
 
Old Business:   

• Fireworks Permit Policy – limit giving permits to July 3,4,5 Motion (KB/MG), 
all in favor, approved 



• Broan out lot question – Ted did call Jim Olson about the out lot. One of his 
corporations owns all the out lots because the homeowner’s association 
never stepped up to take over. Jim would be willing to sell the out lots to the 
homeowners if they want the land and at a fair deal. Jim Olson is currently 
renting the land to a farmer (pays the taxes). Andrew will talk with the other 
homeowners and see what they want to do.  

• Siggi – broad band, ARPA funding - half has been released the other half will 
be released in January 2022. Fiber optic cable is $7,000.00 per mile. 
Population density is an issue in the rural areas. The companies must have a 
five-year commitment from the consumer before they would bring the cable 
to the homes. 

 
New Business:   
 
• Re-Districting Resolution (MG/KB), approved 
• Set dates for budget workshops – 10/18 at 12:30PM preliminary 
• Open Book and Board of Review – Ted called assessor today and has not heard 

back from Gardiner. Andrew’s home has been seen. Siggi was out of town, 
called twice and still not scheduled.  

• Christmas is on a Saturday; can we change the day/hours? 
• Bills – Motion to pay bills (MG/KB), all in favor, approved. 
 

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn, (KB/TF), all in favor, adjourned 7:27PM 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Dawn Marie Sass, Clerk/Deputy Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 


